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The final term of this academic year and time again for us to share with parents, families, pupils and 
staff how we continue to develop and improve our curriculum and the outcomes for pupils across our 
schools. 
 
With close support from DNEAT we have increased opportunities for personal development of all our 
staff as well as governors to ensure we keep up to date with new programmes and processes and 
help prepare for our next set of inspections from OFSTED. 
 
As you all know we increased the variety and types of external educational trips for all our pupils and 
this is paying dividends as the children increase their knowledge and abilities as a direct result of their 
experiences. Governors have been monitoring the topic books and have concluded that our pupils are 
getting a much broader and creative curriculum this year. 
 
Our Year 6 pupils have all completed their final assessments prior to leaving us in the next few weeks 
to take their places at local High Schools. We wish them well and hope they get to enjoy the next few 
years of continuing learning and development. 
 
We have our new entrants across all 3 schools ready to start their education in September and look 
forward to helping these children and their parents & guardians over their time with us in the Nar 
Valley Federation. 
 
Importantly our leadership team are working with governors to ensure the structure of our teaching 
and support team are aligned to the needs of our pupils going forward and we will keep you informed 
as we develop and improve these structures. 
 
This academic year concludes at the end of July and we hope parents, pupils and our staff have a 
great holiday period and return in September refreshed and eager to start the new academic year 
ready for the challenges we all face. 
 
Have a great summer and see you all in September. 
 
Mr Mike Dwyer 
Chair of Governors, The Nar Valley Federation 
 
 

 


